
 

 

JOINT COMMENTS OF THE PUBLIC POWER NT CUSTOMER GROUP 

REGARDING BPA TRANSMISSION BUSINESS PRACTICES  

 

Submitted:  February 1, 2023 

 

The Eugene Water and Electric Board, Umatilla Electric Cooperative, Northwest Requirements 

Utilities, PNGC Power, and the Western Public Agencies Group (collectively, the “NT Customer 

Group”) submit these comments in support of the Bonneville Power Administration’s (“BPA”) 

proposal to amend its current OATI CM calculation and reporting to align with a schedules-based 

curtailment calculation on 1:1 paths.   

 

As more fully explained in the attached comments submitted by the NT Customer Group last June, 

a copy of which is attached hereto as Attachment 1, BPA’s proposed amendment to its OATI CM 

calculation is necessary to ensure (i) compliance with BPA’s tariff,  (ii) consistency with relevant 

and persuasive FERC precedent, and (iii) that BPA is not unduly discriminating against its NT 

transmission customers for exercising their rights under BPA’s tariff.  We are pleased that, after 

conducting its own careful review of its tariff and FERC precedent, as well as performing a scan 

of best practices in the industry, BPA has reached the same conclusion.  We further thank BPA for 

its careful consideration and willingness to change course and are looking forward to BPA’s 

implementation of the proposed amendment.     

 
  



 

 

ATTACHMENT 1 

Copy of Joint Comments Submitted by the Public Power NT Customer Group Regarding BPA 

Transmission Practices on June 7, 2022  
  

  



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 


